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Mass Times

Monday
8:30 a.m........St. Luke

9 a.m......Mary, Help of Christians

Tuesday
8 a.m...........St. Brigid
8:30 a.m........St. Luke

9 a.m......Mary, Help of Christians

Wednesday
8 a.m...............St. Brigid
8:30 a.m............St. Luke

9 a.m.........Sacred Heart
6 p.m...................St. Paul

�
Thursday

8 a.m................St. Brigid
8:30 a.m...........St. Luke
8:30 a.m...........St. Paul

9 a.m................Sacred Heart

Friday
8 a.m.............St. Brigid

8:30 a.m.................St. Luke
8:30 a.m.................St. Paul

9 a.m.....Sacred Heart (1st Friday)

Saturday
8:30 a.m. Latin N.O. Mass.....St. Luke

4 p.m.......Mary, Help of Christians
4:30 p.m..........................St. Brigid
5:30 p.m............................St. Luke

Sunday
8 a.m...........................St. Luke

8:30 a.m......Mary, Help of Christians
9 a.m.......................St. Augustine
9:30 a.m.........................St. Brigid
10 a.m............................St. Luke

10:30 a.m.................Sacred Heart
11:15 a.m...........................St. Paul
12 p.m.....Sacred Heart (Spanish)

mass times

on the cover
The theme of this 

year’s Religious 
Freedom Week 
is “Called to the 

Fullness of Dignity.” 
The week begins 

with the feast of Ss. 
Thomas More and 

John Fisher, and 
ends with the feast 

of Ss. Peter and 
Paul.

st. michael the archangel staff

Fr. Jason Bedel, Pastor		  937-426-1733, xt. 6205
Fr. Mike Holloran, Parochial Vicar 		  937-372-3193, xt. 120
Fr. Matthew Lee, Parochial Vicar 		  937-426-1733, xt. 6213
Fr. Ambrose Dobrozsi, Parochial Vicar 		 937-878-8353
frdobrozsi@smafp.org
Fr. Patrick Blenman, Parochial Vicar 		  937-426-1733, xt. 6206
frblenman@smafp.org
Brian Sticka, Director of Administration		  937-372-3193
bsticka@smafp.org
Dr. Josh Englefield, Director of 		  937-426-1733, ext. 6301
Evangelization & Christian Formation 	
jenglefield@smafp.org
Jason Schaap, Coordinator of Communications	 937-646-9032
jschaap@smafp.org

W              elcome to St. Michael the Archangel Family of 
Parishes. Our Family is comprised of six churches: 

Mary, Help of Christians in Fairborn, Sacred Heart in New 
Carlisle, St. Augustine in Jamestown, St. Brigid in Xenia, St. 

Luke the Evangelist in Beavercreek, and St. Paul in Yellow 
Springs. Two of our churches, St. Brigid and St. Luke, also have 

schools with preschool through eighth grades.
We are part of the Archdiocese of Cincinnati and were combined as a Family in July of 2022 

to be “Beacons of Light,” an Archdiocese-wide, multi-year initiative to better array resources 
for spreading the Gospel far and wide. SMAFP staff are listed below and on subsequent pages 
dedicated to each church.

sacrament related

Baptism and Confirmation,
Communion to the Sick,
& Anointing of the Sick

Please contact your parish office 
at the number below.

Matrimony
(& Declarations of Nullity)

Spencer Hargadon
Adult Faith Formation Coordinator

937-426-1733, xt.6304
shargadon@smafp.org

Holy Orders
Please call your parish office 

at the number below to explore 
the possibility of a vocation to the 
ordained priesthood, diaconate, 
vowed religious life for women 
and men, or for information on lay 
pastoral ministry opportunities.

Becoming Catholic
Please contact Spencer Hargadon 
via the information at left (under 
Matrimony).

Mary, Help of Christians
937-878-8353

Sacred Heart
937-845-3121

St. Augustine, St. Brigid, & St. Paul
937-372-3193

St. Luke the Evangelist
937-426-1733, xt. 6201

parish office phone numbers

Forming Disciples,
              Becoming Saints

mailto:fr_ambrose%40mhcparish.org?subject=
mailto:frpblenman%40smafp.org?subject=
mailto:bsticka%40stbrigidxenia.org%0D?subject=
mailto:jschaap%40smafp.org?subject=


June 23, 2024
TWELFTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

 confession
Monday
8 a.m......Mary, Help of Christians

Tuesday
7 p.m.............Sacred Heart

Wednesday
5 p.m........................St. Paul
�
Thursday
2 p.m.......................St. Luke

Friday
8:30 a.m.................St. Brigid

Saturday
3 p.m.......Mary, Help of Christians
3:30 p.m................St. Brigid
4 p.m.......................St. Luke

Sunday
8 a.m.............St. Augustine

Call 937-372-3193 to schedule
confession by appointment.

eucharistic
exposition

daily readings

Monday
7 p.m......Mary, Help of Christians
(8 p.m. Benediction)

Tuesday
9 a.m..........St. Luke (6:30 p.m. Benediction)
7 p.m.......Sacred Heart (8 p.m. Benediction)

Thursday
9 a.m..........St. Luke (6:30 p.m. Benediction)

Friday
8:30 a.m...St. Brigid (9:30 a.m. Benediction)

*Monday,  June 24Monday,  June 24
Is 49:1-6/Acts 13:22-26/Lk 1:57-66, 80

Tuesday, June 25
2 Kgs 19:9b-11, 14-21, 31-35a, 36/Mt 7:6, 12-14 

Wednesday, June 26
2 Kgs 22:8-13; 23:1-3/Mt 7:15-20

Thursday, June 27June 27
2 Kgs 24:8-17/Mt 7:21-29

Friday,  June 28
2 Kgs 25:1-12/Mt 8:1-4

Saturday,  June 29
Acts 3:1-10/Gal 1:11-20/Jn 21:15-19

Sunday, June 30
Wis 1:13-15; 2:23-24/2 Cor 8:7, 9, 13-15/Mk 5:21-43
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Beloved in Christ,
I invite you to sign up for Flocknote (instructions below) to participate in an 

upcoming survey about Mass times at all six of our parishes. When I and three 
priests arrived on July 1, 2022, we had to act quickly to make some adjustments 
to create a Mass schedule that four priests could cover. The new schedule 
began Sept. 1, 2022. Thanks for your flexibility!

We seem to have the right number of Masses, but the schedule needs to be 
tweaked to maximize our sacramental reach. We plan to use an online survey 
to help us collect data from parishioners between now and Fourth of July. After 
that, we will announce an adjusted Mass schedule to begin on August 1.

We celebrate two solemnities this week! This Monday, June 24, is the So-
lemnity of the Nativity of St. John the Baptist. He is one of only three persons 
whose nativities are celebrated on the Church’s liturgical calendar. Who are the 
other two?

Notice how daylight begins to decrease at the birth of St. John the Baptist 
and daylight increases as we celebrate the Nativity of the Lord. St. John is 
quoted as saying: “He must increase, I must decrease.” (John 3:30) What great 
advice for us as well! We will have Mass at St. Luke at 8:30 a.m. and at Mary, 
Help of Christians at 9 a.m.

Saturday, June 29, is the Solemnity of Sts. Peter and Paul. Our Mass for the 
solemnity of these two chief Apostles is at St. Luke at 8:30 a.m. 

In between those two solemnities is the feast of St. Josemaría Escrivá on 
Wednesday, June 26. Even though there is no feast on the Church’s calendar, 
I will offer the Mass of the memorial of St. Josemaría at St. Luke’s 8:30 a.m. 
Mass. Moreover, we will have a reception in Kramer Hall celebrating the leg-
acy of this great saint. All are welcome! Other Masses on Wednesdays in our 
Family of Parishes are 8 a.m. at St. Brigid, 9 a.m. at Sacred Heart and 6 p.m. at 
St. Paul.

 
Thanks for your prayers. Be assured of my daily 

prayers for you.

God Bless,
             Fr. Bedel

flocknote

The St. Michael Family uses Flocknote to help keep 
parishioners and staff informed via email and texts. Sign 
up is simple (no username or password required) via the 
methods below or QR code at left.

smafp.flocknote.com   |   Text “smafp” to 84576 

https://www.usccb.org/prayer-and-worship/liturgical-year-and-calendar/understanding-the-liturgical-colors
http://ne3.flocknote.com


 

 
 
 
 
 
June 19, 2024 
Anniversary of the Archdiocese of Cincinnati 
 
 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
 

Today we celebrate the 203rd anniversary of the establishment of our archdiocese (then diocese) by 
Pope Pius VII. For over two centuries, Catholics in these 19 counties of western and southwestern Ohio have 
celebrated and shared in our Lord’s presence and mission as members of the Mystical Body of Christ, the Church. 
Throughout these many years, the Church has responded to the pastoral, spiritual, and temporal needs of people, 
proclaiming the Gospel through word and action. It is fitting, therefore, to mark the anniversary of the 
establishment of the Archdiocese of Cincinnati by considering how we may continue to grow together as the 
Church in this time and place.  
 

Beacons of Light highlights the call of every person to actively participate as “a member of a parish, the 
Universal Church, and our local Church” and to “continually deepen the bond of communion with other 
parishes.” Consistent with this principle, many Families of Parishes recognize the benefit of working together to 
serve the poor, reach out to those who are homebound, engage young people in the faith, and better use their 
resources to fulfill Christ’s great commission to share the Good News of salvation. Such collaboration in ministry 
is encouraging. Still, there is even more we can do to further Christ’s mission into the future through the parishes 
and ministries of the archdiocese. 
 

This year, Catholics throughout the United States continue to participate in the National Eucharistic 
Revival, a three-year movement to deepen understanding and devotion to this great mystery of our faith. As St. 
Augustine teaches us, the Church and the Eucharist are two facets of the same reality, the Divine Person of Jesus 
Christ. The Revival invites us to reflect on the gift and fruit of Christ’s enduring Eucharistic presence in the 
Church. Through prayer, reflection, catechesis and celebration, we are reminded of Christ’s great sacrifice and 
our responsibility to give freely and fully in order to share God’s love with others. 
 

Our participation in the Eucharist draws us into metanoia – a fundamental and enduring change of mind 
and heart – in order to be more like the One whose Body, Blood, Soul and Divinity we receive in Holy 
Communion. Change typically is not easy, either for ourselves or for the Church. Yet change is necessary. The 
circumstances in which the Church operates now are different than they were two hundred years ago, or during 
any period of time in between. We therefore must consider whether all our resources and activities are properly 
oriented to helping people encounter Christ and grow more deeply in love with Him through His Church. 

 
On this anniversary of the archdiocese, we pray for a deepening of devotion to our Lord in the Eucharist 

and that this devotion will foster a greater spirit of unity in our Families of Parishes, our archdiocese and the 
entire Catholic Church. 
 
        Sincerely yours in Christ 
 

        
 

        Most Reverend Dennis M. Schnurr 
        Archbishop of Cincinnati 
 
ljh 

Office of the Archbishop archbishop@catholicaoc.org 
513.263.6612 



saint augustine church

St. Augustine Church
44 E. Washington St.
Jamestown, Ohio   45335

937-372-3193

Parish Office Email: 
csmith2039@aol.com

Carol Smith, Secretary/Organist
Della Weidel, DRE
Denny Goodrich, Maintenance

pray for us

Please keep the following in your 
prayers: Roger Schulze, John Brickner, 
Robert Sherlock, Robert Gifford, Lisa 
Mitchell, Cathy Claypool, Noel Ebert, 
Joan Ward, Tom Baudendistel, Father 
Charles Lang, Judy Hobbs, Ray Raflik, 
Jennifer Reynolds, Mary Ellen Mergy, 
Tim Schornak, Heather Bonz, Cathy 
Ford, Sandy Coakley, Pat Staley, David 
Miller, Gene Robinson, Keith Lively, 
Mary Kaye Benanzer, Brian Steinmetz, 
Joe Hess, Catherine Sheridan, Janet 
Goff, James Burns, Patsy Stewart, Mike 
Cyphase, Nickie Sherwood, Curtis Love, 
Mike Wombles, Ann Marie Somers, 
Agnes Hausman, Linda Baker, Kathleen 
Kall, Marcy Wirsbinnske, Robert Mergy, 
Autumn Neville, Cindy Hamilton, Vicki 
Sage, Marge Albrecht, Mary Buschur, 
Lauren Williams, Lisa Everman, John 
Harris, Becky Hiser, Diane Miller, Jane 
Morris, Heather Klingensmith, Geneva 
Hommsteuter, Erin Sanderson, Pat-
rick Huri, Jerry Pack, Kathleen Evans, 
Kolston Edwards, Dennis Donovan, Al 
Elam, Ron Harvey, Tyler Jaworski, 
Joseph Firestone, and Madelyn Machen 

Contact Carol Smith to add or
remove someone from the prayer list.

MASS
Sunday, June 23

+Thurman Warnock (Mary Ann Knecht)

Sunday, June 30
+Deceased Germann Family
 (Willie and Cindy Germann)

June 30 Schedule
LECTOR:  M. Cotugno
SERVERS: C. Reynolds, J. Reynolds

COLLECTIONS
6/9: $831

ROSARY
Pat Mach will be leading the Rosary 

each Sunday beginning at 8:40 a.m.
Everyone is welcome.

FOOD PANTRY
The Food Pantry is at The City of Zion 

Church, 260 S. Charleston Road. Hours 
are Thursdays 2-6 p.m., and the fourth 
Saturday of the month, 10 a.m.– noon. No 
appointment is needed for Saturdays. Call 
937-971-8067 to arrange donations or to 
schedule an appointment. Monetary dona-
tions can be made to Greene Giving/To-
gether Jamestown. Specific needs for the 
pantry are potato flakes, spaghetti sauce, 
canned baked beans, Ramen noodles, 
personal care items, and paper products. 
If you know of someone who could make 
use of the food pantry or you want to vol-
unteer at the Food Pantry, please let Carol 
Smith know.

What’s Your Catholic IQ?1) The kerygma refers to the ___________.        

    a) initial proclamation of the gospel
    b) final communion before death 
    c) the road leading to Golgotha   d) the Ten Commandments

2) How many nativities are celebrated on the Church’s
    liturgical calendar?   
                  
    a) Two    b) Five    c) One    d) Three

VOLUNTEERS, COOKIES
WANTED FOR THURSDAY

St. Augustine Church will be serving 
the Community Meal on Thursday, June 
27. Help is needed from 3:30 p.m. to 5:30 
p.m. to prepare the meals to be delivered 
to shut-ins. Help is needed from 5:30 p.m. 
– 7:30 p.m. to serve the meal, prepare 
carry-out orders, and clean up. Homemade 
cookies are also needed. Please sign the 
sheet in the back of the church if you are 
able to help.  THANKS!

SENIOR CENTER
The Jamestown Senior Center is open.  

Bingo is on Friday from 1 p.m. to 2:30 p.m. 
Euchre is on Tuesdays with limited seat-
ing.  Reservations are necessary.

Call Tim Brickey at 937-376-5486, xt. 
125, for reservations and/or information.  
Seniors 50 and older are invited to the next 
luncheon at the Center scheduled for July 
9. Reservations are required.

HOLINESS
IS WHOLENESS

BODY: Eat 6-11 servings of bread, cereal, 
pasta, and rice.
MIND: Never underestimate your potential. 
SPIRIT : Be truthful to yourself and others.

VOCATIONS CROSS
A traveling cross along with the prayer 

for vocations is in the back of the church.  
A sign-up sheet is on the bulletin board.  
Please sign up to take the cross and pray 
for vocations.

ANSWERS:  1. a) Kerygma is a Greek word used in the New Testament to describe the first oral 
proclamation of the gospel by the Apostles (see Acts of the Apostles 2:14-41).    2. d)Tthe Church 
celebrates three nativities in the liturgy: Jesus’ birth (December 25); Mary’s birth (September 8); and 
John the Baptist’s birth (June 24).



 

Mary, Help Of Christians Church 

Prayer request 

Mary, Help of Christians Church 
954 North Maple 

Fairborn, Ohio 45324 
Phone:  937-878-8353 

                    Fax:  937-879-8800 
Parish Website: mhcparish.org 

Rev. Mr. Max Roadruck, Deacon  
Staff: 

Michael Barclay, Assistant Director of  
 Religious Education  

Julie Sewell, Administrative Assistant  
Patrick Morgan, Business Manager  

Kristen Kosey, Director of Music  
Eric Rogalinski, Maintenance  

 

Telephones: 
Office/Rectory: 937-878-8353 

Religious Education: 937-830-8735  
Music Director: 937-878-8092 
St. Vincent dePaul Helpline:                         

937-424-0951 
Handy Helpers: 937-878-8353 

 

Parish Office Hours:  
9:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. (Mon. - Fri.) 

 

Parish School of Religion:  
Sunday, 9:45 - 11 a.m. (in Parish Center) 

 

Parish Library:  
For access, call 937-878-8353 

 

Marriages:  
Please call the parish office 

immediately after getting engaged to 
begin required pre-nuptial preparation. 

 

Anointing of the Sick:  
Available on request. Call the rectory 

office. 
 

For Hospital/Home Visit:  
Call the Rectory Office. 

If you would like to join our MHC                      
PRAYER CHAIN or have a special prayer 
request, contact Julie at 
jsewellmhc@gmail.com or call the parish 
office at 937-878-8353.  

JJOOYY  CCLLUUBB::    Our last meeting until Fall 
will be Monday, June 24 bring 
something to share a simple 
snack, finger food, one of your 
favorite little sandwiches, fruit, 

veggies or dessert. Come to enJOY an 
afternoon of cards, games or bingo along 
with fellowship and refreshments with your 
fellow parishioners and friends.  

AATTTTEENNTTIIOONN  HHOOMMEE  GGAARRDDEENNEERRSS  
““FFiirrsstt  FFrruuiittss    CCoovveennaanntt””    
AAtttteennttiioonn  HHoommee  GGaarrddeenneerrss  

Hopefully, you will soon be 
starting to harvest some of 
your vegetables. If so, 
please consider bringing the 
"first fruits" from your garden 

to church each Sunday between now and 
the end of the growing season. Your 
produce will support the St. Vincent 
DePaul Society's food pantry. Just place 
the produce in the Wicker Basket on the 
side by Usher Room in the back of church. 

  SSPPEEAAKK  LLIIFFEE 

KKnniigghhttss  ooff  CCoolluummbbuuss  CCoorrppoorraattee  
CCoommmmuunniioonn  ::  There will be a gathering 

of parish Knights of 
Columbus and their families 
at the 8:30 a.m. Mass on 
Sunday, June 30. Knights, 
their wives and families will 
sit together to celebrate 

Mass. Beginning at 8:15 a.m. the Knights 
of Columbus will lead the rosary before 
Mass.  All are invited. 

  MMHHCC  5511sstt  FFEESSTTIIVVAALL  22002244  

 
Our annual Festival is a major fundraiser 
and very important for the parish. The 
dates are July 19, 20 & 21. Great Delicious 
Food,  Rides, Entertainment,  Featuring: 
24Seven on Friday, The Hathaway's on 
Saturday and Fr. Ambrose's Band on 
Sunday. Also, Raffle, the ever popular 
Treasure Trove and Lots of Fun!! 
RAFFLE TICKETS: Are located on the 
Festival Tickets table in the church 
gathering space. Tickets will also be 
available at all doors. No searching 
required—just “grab & take”. Each 
envelope will contain 10 books of tickets 
and a letter explaining the raffle process. 
There are open-stock tickets available for 
those of you who love to sell more than we 
provide in the envelope. Please fill out 
tickets and drop in the “Raffle Return” box 
in the Church Gathering Space!  You can 
stop by the Parish Office to drop off tickets 
too.  Please support the raffle and the 
festival—you make the festival a huge 
success every year!  
FESTIVAL WORKERS: We cannot do it 
without you! Please schedule your 
valuable time with your favorite booth(s). 
Worker signup sheets are available on the 
Festival table in the gathering space. If 
interested in working, fill out a form and 
drop it in the raffle return box. We need 
YOU! 
TREASURE TROVE: Donations: Drop off 
hours at the Parish Center by Mary statue 
will be Monday–Friday from 10:00AM– 
3:00PM. Workers are needed to help sort 
and price items before the festival. Used 
books may be dropped off at the same 
place and hours as Treasure Trove. There 
will be a cart marked “Books”.   
 QUESTIONS: Please call Eric Rogalinski 
at 937-657-6958 or Julie Sewell at 937- 
878-8353 if you have any questions 
regarding Festival or wish to volunteer for 
anything. New to the parish? Please 
contact us if interested in joining our team. 
We thank all of you in advance for your 
support! If you could just give us an hour or 
two we could use your help. NO time is too 
small. A big “Thank You” to everyone who 
has helped in 50 years of festivals. You are 
appreciated! 

SSTT..  VVIINNCCEENNTT  DDEE  PPAAUULL    NNEEXXTT  
CCOOLLLLEECCTTIIOONN  JJUULLYY  2200--2211..  
  St. Vincent de Paul collects 
monetary donations at the doors 

after Mass on the 3rd  weekend of every 
month. Look for baskets at each of the 
doors marked for St. Vincent dePaul. St. 
Vincent volunteers will be holding the 
baskets. This week we will collect your  
favorite laundry soap. 



 

Mary, Help Of Christians Church 

Prayer request 

Mary, Help of Christians Church 
954 North Maple 

Fairborn, Ohio 45324 
Phone:  937-878-8353 

                    Fax:  937-879-8800 
Parish Website: mhcparish.org 

Rev. Mr. Max Roadruck, Deacon  
Staff: 

Michael Barclay, Assistant Director of  
 Religious Education  

Julie Sewell, Administrative Assistant  
Patrick Morgan, Business Manager  

Kristen Kosey, Director of Music  
Eric Rogalinski, Maintenance  

 

Telephones: 
Office/Rectory: 937-878-8353 

Religious Education: 937-830-8735  
Music Director: 937-878-8092 
St. Vincent dePaul Helpline:                         

937-424-0951 
Handy Helpers: 937-878-8353 

 

Parish Office Hours:  
9:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m. (Mon. - Fri.) 

 

Parish School of Religion:  
Sunday, 9:45 - 11 a.m. (in Parish Center) 

 

Parish Library:  
For access, call 937-878-8353 

 

Marriages:  
Please call the parish office 

immediately after getting engaged to 
begin required pre-nuptial preparation. 

 

Anointing of the Sick:  
Available on request. Call the rectory 

office. 
 

For Hospital/Home Visit:  
Call the Rectory Office. 

If you would like to join our MHC                      
PRAYER CHAIN or have a special prayer 
request, contact Julie at 
jsewellmhc@gmail.com or call the parish 
office at 937-878-8353.  

JJOOYY  CCLLUUBB::    Our last meeting until Fall 
will be Monday, June 24 bring 
something to share a simple 
snack, finger food, one of your 
favorite little sandwiches, fruit, 

veggies or dessert. Come to enJOY an 
afternoon of cards, games or bingo along 
with fellowship and refreshments with your 
fellow parishioners and friends.  

AATTTTEENNTTIIOONN  HHOOMMEE  GGAARRDDEENNEERRSS  
““FFiirrsstt  FFrruuiittss    CCoovveennaanntt””    
AAtttteennttiioonn  HHoommee  GGaarrddeenneerrss  

Hopefully, you will soon be 
starting to harvest some of 
your vegetables. If so, 
please consider bringing the 
"first fruits" from your garden 

to church each Sunday between now and 
the end of the growing season. Your 
produce will support the St. Vincent 
DePaul Society's food pantry. Just place 
the produce in the Wicker Basket on the 
side by Usher Room in the back of church. 

  SSPPEEAAKK  LLIIFFEE 

KKnniigghhttss  ooff  CCoolluummbbuuss  CCoorrppoorraattee  
CCoommmmuunniioonn  ::  There will be a gathering 

of parish Knights of 
Columbus and their families 
at the 8:30 a.m. Mass on 
Sunday, June 30. Knights, 
their wives and families will 
sit together to celebrate 

Mass. Beginning at 8:15 a.m. the Knights 
of Columbus will lead the rosary before 
Mass.  All are invited. 

  MMHHCC  5511sstt  FFEESSTTIIVVAALL  22002244  

 
Our annual Festival is a major fundraiser 
and very important for the parish. The 
dates are July 19, 20 & 21. Great Delicious 
Food,  Rides, Entertainment,  Featuring: 
24Seven on Friday, The Hathaway's on 
Saturday and Fr. Ambrose's Band on 
Sunday. Also, Raffle, the ever popular 
Treasure Trove and Lots of Fun!! 
RAFFLE TICKETS: Are located on the 
Festival Tickets table in the church 
gathering space. Tickets will also be 
available at all doors. No searching 
required—just “grab & take”. Each 
envelope will contain 10 books of tickets 
and a letter explaining the raffle process. 
There are open-stock tickets available for 
those of you who love to sell more than we 
provide in the envelope. Please fill out 
tickets and drop in the “Raffle Return” box 
in the Church Gathering Space!  You can 
stop by the Parish Office to drop off tickets 
too.  Please support the raffle and the 
festival—you make the festival a huge 
success every year!  
FESTIVAL WORKERS: We cannot do it 
without you! Please schedule your 
valuable time with your favorite booth(s). 
Worker signup sheets are available on the 
Festival table in the gathering space. If 
interested in working, fill out a form and 
drop it in the raffle return box. We need 
YOU! 
TREASURE TROVE: Donations: Drop off 
hours at the Parish Center by Mary statue 
will be Monday–Friday from 10:00AM– 
3:00PM. Workers are needed to help sort 
and price items before the festival. Used 
books may be dropped off at the same 
place and hours as Treasure Trove. There 
will be a cart marked “Books”.   
 QUESTIONS: Please call Eric Rogalinski 
at 937-657-6958 or Julie Sewell at 937- 
878-8353 if you have any questions 
regarding Festival or wish to volunteer for 
anything. New to the parish? Please 
contact us if interested in joining our team. 
We thank all of you in advance for your 
support! If you could just give us an hour or 
two we could use your help. NO time is too 
small. A big “Thank You” to everyone who 
has helped in 50 years of festivals. You are 
appreciated! 

SSTT..  VVIINNCCEENNTT  DDEE  PPAAUULL    NNEEXXTT  
CCOOLLLLEECCTTIIOONN  JJUULLYY  2200--2211..  
  St. Vincent de Paul collects 
monetary donations at the doors 

after Mass on the 3rd  weekend of every 
month. Look for baskets at each of the 
doors marked for St. Vincent dePaul. St. 
Vincent volunteers will be holding the 
baskets. This week we will collect your  
favorite laundry soap. 



sacred heart church/sacredheartnc.net

We are happy you are here! Welcome to 
our caring community of faith—united 
in our love of God and service to others. 
If you are interested in learning more or 
want to register, please call the Parish 
Office at 937-845-3121 or visit our 
website at: https://sacredheartnc.net. 

Sunday, June 23, 10:30 a.m.  Mass 
Living & deceased members of Yates 
Family   (Parish Family)  
Sunday, Junio 23, noon Mass 
+ Jose Cepeda 
(Familia Perez) 
Wednesday, June 26, 9 a.m. Mass  
+ Dian Gitzinger 
(Mike Gitzinger) 
Thursday, June 27, 9 a.m. Mass  
For all the people in our parish 
(Luz Maria Perez) 

PPrraayyeerr  RReeqquueessttss  

MMaassss  IInntteennttiioonnss  

Al Brunson, Frank Caponegro,  Larry 
Engle, Debbie Fraizer, Mac Fraizer, 
Rosalie Gillespie, Carol Graham, Terry 
Hamisch, Ka�e Horn, Kathy Jackson, 
Bryan Karjala, Dick Kraus, Ann Long, Jim 
Mason, Wanda Mason, Javier Perez, Jr., 
Jamie Rei�nger, Mary West and Paul 
Wroblewski  

Sacred Heart Church 
209 W. Lake Avenue 

New Carlisle, Ohio  45344 
Parish Office

476 Scott Street 
New Carlisle, OH  45344

Phone: 937-845-3121 
Website:  h�ps:��sacredheartnc.net
Facebook:  sacred heart parish 

 - new carlisle, ohio

Luz Maria Perez 
Bilingual Office Manager 

office@sacredheartnc.net 
Hispanic  Ministry Coordinator 

Hispanic ministry@sacredheartnc.net 

Richard Kraus, Business Manager 
finance@sacredheartnc.net

Kristen Kosey, Director of Music 
music@sacredheartnc.net 

Michael Barclay 
Office of Catechesis 

mbarclay@mhcparish.org 

Mike Engle, Buildings & Grounds 
buildings@sacredheartnc.net 

Lorenzo & Veronica Fondon 
Hispanic Pastoral Team 

hispanicministry@sacredheartnc.net 

St. Vincent de Paul Society
937-845-3121 

Bulletin Submissions  
bulle�n@sacredheartnc.net 

July 7 deadline is June 25 
July 14 deadline is July 2  

To add or remove someone from the 
prayer  or military list, call 845-3121 or 

email: Bulle�n@sacredheartnc.net. 

The late Mother Angelica, Foundress of 
the Eternal Word Television Network, 
said, “I live because of the Eucharist.” 
At EWTN, we follow her lead as we 
continue telling the world about the 
Most Blessed Sacrament. 
As we all look forward to the upcoming 
National Eucharistic Congress this 
summer, EWTN wants to help you 
deepen your understanding of the Most 
Holy Eucharist. Please sign up today for 
our free Eucharistic Devotion video 
series with Fr. Wade Menezes, CPM.  
Get free access at:   
h�ps���learningseries.ewtn.com�path-
player�courseid�eucharis�cdevo�on&u
nit�eucharis�cdevo�on�6�a6e0106�b�
1 

To my 
Sacred 
Heart 

Friends  
and 

Family 
 

Thank you all so much for the support 
during my surgery. The Masses, 
candles, cards and prayers were a source 
of comfort to me. I am eternally grateful 
for your kindness and concern. May 
God Bless you.            —Wanda Mason. 

“It is sad to realize that as so many believe Jesus is Present in the 
Blessed Sacrament, they so seldom visit Him. Men travel across the 

oceans to see ancient ruins, pain�ngs, landscapes, celebri�es, 
and mountains, but they do not think of going into a simple church 

around the corner to visit the Creator of all beauty.” 
— Mother Angelica (1923-2016), EWTN Foundress 
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(Mike Gitzinger) 
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Phone: 937-845-3121 
Website:  h�ps:��sacredheartnc.net
Facebook:  sacred heart parish 
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Office of Catechesis 
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St. Vincent de Paul Society
937-845-3121 
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July 7 deadline is June 25 
July 14 deadline is July 2  

To add or remove someone from the 
prayer  or military list, call 845-3121 or 

email: Bulle�n@sacredheartnc.net. 

The late Mother Angelica, Foundress of 
the Eternal Word Television Network, 
said, “I live because of the Eucharist.” 
At EWTN, we follow her lead as we 
continue telling the world about the 
Most Blessed Sacrament. 
As we all look forward to the upcoming 
National Eucharistic Congress this 
summer, EWTN wants to help you 
deepen your understanding of the Most 
Holy Eucharist. Please sign up today for 
our free Eucharistic Devotion video 
series with Fr. Wade Menezes, CPM.  
Get free access at:   
h�ps���learningseries.ewtn.com�path-
player�courseid�eucharis�cdevo�on&u
nit�eucharis�cdevo�on�6�a6e0106�b�
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Friends  
and 

Family 
 

Thank you all so much for the support 
during my surgery. The Masses, 
candles, cards and prayers were a source 
of comfort to me. I am eternally grateful 
for your kindness and concern. May 
God Bless you.            —Wanda Mason. 

“It is sad to realize that as so many believe Jesus is Present in the 
Blessed Sacrament, they so seldom visit Him. Men travel across the 

oceans to see ancient ruins, pain�ngs, landscapes, celebri�es, 
and mountains, but they do not think of going into a simple church 

around the corner to visit the Creator of all beauty.” 
— Mother Angelica (1923-2016), EWTN Foundress 

 



saint brigid church

St. Brigid Church
312 Fairground Road

Xenia, Ohio   45385

Mark Danis, Deacon
	           Dennis Kall, Deacon

Parish Office
258 Purcell Dr.

Xenia, Ohio  45385

Phone:   937-372-3193

Taryn Peters, Secretary  
tpeters@stbrigidxenia.org

Brian Sticka, Business Manager 
bsticka@smafp.org

Mary Pyper, Early Childhood/
PSR Faith Coordinator

mpyper@saintlukeparish.org

Michael Barclay, Youth Minister
mbarclay@mhcparish.org

Carla Buxa, Organist 
Greg Orban, Maintenance 

St. Brigid School
312 Fairground Road

Xenia, Ohio   45385

Phone:   937-372-3222

Heather Ayers, Principal
hayers@stbrigidxenia.org

St. Brigid Cemetery
Paul Burr, Sexton

937-372-3292

Bulletin Submissions
Articles and inserts must be submit-
ted no later than eleven days be-
fore bulletin date (Wednesday of the 
week prior). Deadlines are subject to 
change due to holidays, vacations, 
or publisher requirements. Email sub-
missions to:

tpeters@stbrigidxenia.org

pray for us

mass intentions

Welcome,
  Whether you are passing through, or looking for a spiritual 		

                 home, we welcome you to St. Brigid Catholic Church of the
St. Michael the Archangel Family of Parishes. We hope you find our worship 
environment hospitable and prayerful. People often attend Mass at a parish for 
months or years without officially registering.

To be registered here at St. Brigid is an expression of your commitment to 
being an active member of our community. It also simplifies sacramental matters 
like religious education, sponsoring a sacrament candidate, and planning/prepa-
ration of baptisms, weddings, and funerals.

Registration is easy and can be completed online via our website listed at the 
top of the next page. If you are a long-time member of St. Brigid, call or email 
us to make sure we have all your latest contact information. Our goal is to build 
stronger communication with our community.

Saturday, June 22
+Ron & Ronnie Roth

(Brian & Wendy Roth)

Sunday, June 23
+Elmer Yakkel (Ron & Susan Yakkel)

Tuesday, June 25
+Niel & Wilma Wollenberg

(Ron & Susan Yakkel)

Wednesday, June 26
+Charlene Wolff

(Ken & Mary Williams)

Thursday, June 27
+Ralph Vieson (Anita Vieson)

Friday, June 28
+Camilo Arellano

(Sofie Haney)

mass schedule
Saturday, June 29

Lector: Matthew Sparks          
Servers: Rolando Nshimiyimana, 

Garrett Hollon, Need one volunteer
EMHC: Deacon Dennis Kall,

Gabby Peters, Tony Chitwood

  Sunday, June 30
Lectors: Jason Hughes

Servers:  JohnPaul Wilson,
Jacob Park, Need one volunteer

EMHC: Keri Neal, Abigail Neal,
Keith Gruhot

Chamberlin Family, Moffitt Family, Jerry McCormick, Dr. Lee & Delores Esprit, Waylan 
Quigley, Jim Langan, Jerry Moeggenberg, Cathi Sargent, Richard Downing, Vi Thomas, 
Tina Gwin,Toni & Larry Charles, Lisa Hernandez, Tyler Foster, Mary Ross, John Garrity, 
Louise Marshall, Daniel Mayer, Ann Reed, Pearl Roberts, Kerry Wiersma, Brian Neville, 
Paula Myers, Jeff Brockert, Jeff McBride, Michael Lewis Mustane, Sr., Ken Williams, 
Luann Starbuck, Nancy Tucker, Valerie Clemens

CYO
golf

& soccer

Golf: Grades 5-8                      Soccer: Grades 3-8

Register at: www.stbrigidathletics.com/registration

mailto:tpeters%40stbrigidxenia.org%0D?subject=
mailto:bsticka%40stbrigidxenia.org%0D?subject=
mailto:mpyper%40saintlukeparish.org%20?subject=
mailto:mbarclay%40mhcparish.org%20?subject=
mailto:hayers%40stbrigidxenia.org%20?subject=
mailto:tpeters%40stbrigidxenia.org?subject=
http://www.stbrigidxenia.org
http://www.stbrigidathletics.com/registration


this week
Sunday, June 23
● Boy Scouts in Library   4:30 p.m.   

Monday, June 24
● Blood Mobile at PAC  3 p.m. 

Tuesday, June 25
● Youth Ministry Cross Training
   8 a.m.
● Pietra Fitness in PAC   8:30 a.m.
● Scripture Study
   in Library   6:30 p.m.

Wednesday, June 26
● Marian Pray-ers
   in Chapel   1 p.m.

Friday, June 28
● Eucharistic Exposition
   8:30 a.m.
● Confession in Church
   8:30 a.m.
● Benediction  9:30 a.m.

Saturday, June 29
● KofC Lunch in Lunchroom
   12 p.m.
● Confessions in Church
   3:30 p.m.

Sunday, June 30
● Boy Scouts in Library   4:30 p.m.  

www.stbrigidxenia.org

SAINT MATTHEW
PATRON OF FINANCES
Pray For Us

Trail Life Troop OH-1903

Donations to the Church through automatic bank account transfers 
and/or regular use of envelopes responds to our call to support our faith 
community. For information regarding automatic transfers, wills, and be-
quests for the Parish, please call the parish office. Setting up regular and 
recurring payments directly to St. Brigid Church removes the hassle of 
finding cash, writing checks, and using Church envelopes. For automatic 
“BILL PAY” through your financial institution, bank-issued checks can be 
sent to:

ST. BRIGID CHURCH, 258 PURCELL DR, XENIA, OH 45385
ACH payments for Sunday giving and school tuition assistance is 

available through Park National Bank. Contact Brian Sticka at 937-
372-3193 for more information. Thank you for your continued financial 
support to St. Brigid Church.

All who register to donate June 
14-29 will enter a drawing to 
win two tickets to the Indiana 
Fever vs. Phoenix Mercury 
game July 12 in Indianapolis.

Fiscal Year 2023/2024 Collections Goal_______$680,000.00

Collections To Date_______________________$665,470.77      

Amount Left to Reach Goal_________________$14,529.23       

Week 50 Collection________________________$7,266.16      

st. brigid financial support through june 16  (Week 50)



saint luke the evangelist church

St. Luke Church
1440 N Fairfield Road

Beavercreek, Ohio   45432

Phone:   937-426-1733, ext. 6201
saintluke@saintlukeparish.org

Michael McCall
Director of Maintenance

Pastoral Staff
Mark Danis, Deacon

Richard Simpson, Deacon
Gerald Dupree, Deacon (Ret.)
William LeCain, Deacon (Ret.)

Dr. David Sievers, Music & Liturgy
dsievers@saintlukeparish.org

Jansen Center
Phone:   937-426-1733, ext. 6301

Mary Pyper
Early Childhood/

PSR Faith Coordinator
mpyper@saintlukeparish.org

St. Luke School
1442 N Fairfield Road

Beavercreek, Ohio   45432
Phone:   937-426-1733, ext. 6401

Leslie Vondrell
Principal/Faith Coordinator

lvondrell@stlsbeavercreek.org

IN SYMPATHY
Parishioner John Leonard

HOLIDAY REMINDER
Parish offices will Be 

closed on Thursday, 
July 4, in observance 
of Independence Day.

ST. LUKE LATTES AT 
WOF SPEAKER SERIES

Women of Faith will be welcoming a 
new speaker every Tuesday when they 
meet at 10 a.m. in Kramer Hall. Family, 
friends, and neighbors are all welcome! 
New for this month, the young members of 
the St. Luke Latte Ministry will be treating 
us to their signature coffee drinks.

SVDP DROP OFF
 St. Vincent de Paul’s next monthly 

collection of food and personal care do-
nations is scheduled to be at Bishop Ford 
Hall on June 29 at 10 a.m. The collection 
supports the SVDP Dayton Shelters for our 
unhoused neighbors in need. Supplies are 
in Kramer Hall.

Please scan the QR codes below to 
sign up . For more information, email svd-
pcasserole@gmail.com 

bulletin submissions

Welcome to St. Luke Church.
Childcare is available during the 5:30 p.m. Mass on Saturday and 10 a.m. Mass 

on Sunday. Please join us in Kramer Hall after Mass for coffee, donuts and fellowship. 
Our Welcome Committee will be in Kramer Hall after Mass the first weekend of every 
month to help with registration. You can also call or visit the church office for registration 
forms, or visit our parish website:            www.saintlukeparish.org

parish announcements

Youth Ministry
Cross Training Camp

June 24-25

St. Vincent de Paul Casserole/
Bagged Lunch Collection

June 29 @ 10 a.m.
Bishop Ford Hall

Eucharistic Pilgrimage
July 1-2, St. Brigid

Lenten Mission
March 16-18, 2025

calendar

SVDP FOOD BREAK 
The Casserole/Bagged Lunch Ministry 

will be taking a break from the monthly 
collection days for July and August. We will 
resume collections in September. For any-
one wishing to continue to make lunches 
and or casseroles over summer, please go 
online via the website or code below:

https://tinyurl.com/mpfx38be

SERVERS WANTED
FOR WEEKDAYS

The parish is in need of altar servers 
for summer weekday Masses (8:30 a.m.-9 
a.m.). Training is available. Contact the 
parish office at 937-426-1733, Ext. 6201, 
or via the below email for signup and other 
information. Please be sure to include your 
availability and weekday preference. 

saintluke@saintlukeparish.org

Casserole
Signup

Bagged 
Lunch
Signup

upcoming collections

Contribution envelopes were sent for 
the below unless noted otherwise.

St. Vincent de Paul (June 22-23)

Holy Father/Peter’s Pence
(June 29-30)

Please email St. Luke bulletin submis-
sions with “Bulletin” in the subject to:

saintluke@saintlukeparish.org
July 7 Bulletin: due June 25
July 14 Bulletin: due July 2
(due dates usually fall on Tuesdays)

(viewing this QR code 
with a phone camera

will automatically
provide a website link)

mailto:saintluke%40saintlukeparish.org%20?subject=
mailto:dsievers%40saintlukeparish.org%20?subject=
mailto:mpyper%40saintlukeparish.org%20?subject=
mailto:lvondrell%40stlsbeavercreek.org%20?subject=
mailto:svdpcasserole%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:svdpcasserole%40gmail.com?subject=
http://www.saintlukeparish.org
https://tinyurl.com/mpfx38be
mailto:saintluke%40saintlukeparish.org?subject=Weekday%20Altar%20Server
mailto:saintluke%40saintlukeparish.org?subject=


www.saintlukeparish.org

mass intentions
Saturday, June 22

+ Bob Kates (Kates Family) 

Sunday,  June 23
8 a.m. Mass:

+ Bill Schulz (Tirpack Family)     
  10 a.m. Mass:

+ Corina ‘Cori’ Merker (Angie Garcia) 

Monday,  June 24
Matthew Rutherford (Irene Rutherford)

Tuesday, June 25
+ Joan Anderson (Janet Anderson)

Wednesday, June 26
+ Don Thurman

(Thurman & Sullivan Families)
 

Thursday, June 27
+ Tim Still (Ann Persensky)

Friday, June 28
+ Bill Schulz (Russ & Jackie Smith)

financial support
thru 6/2 (Week 49)

Weekend Total	 $25,411.22
Yearly Total 	 $1,372,903.35
Holy Days
Pentecost		  $25.00
Ascension		  $100.00
Total Holy Days		  $55,405.65
Regular and Holy Days
Total	 $1,428,309.00
Budgeted
Each Weekend                       $29,614.08
Total thru Week 49          $1,451,089.92
Non-Parish Collection(s)
St. Vincent de Paul	 $254.61
Peter’s Pence	 $110.00
Miscellaneous Collection(s)
School Ministry Collection      $1,044.79
VBS	 $25.00
Gospel Road 	 $4,017.53

eucharistic
exposition

TUESDAYS & THURSDAYS at  9 A.M.
Vespers-6 p.m., Benediction-6:30 p.m.
Scan this QR code to sign up, or go to:

www.tinyurl.com/June2024Adoration

CYO SOCCER, GOLF
Registration for St. Luke CYO Soccer 

(PK-8th) and Golf (5th–8th) is open until 
July 12 online at: stlukeathletics.com

Soccer practices begin in late July, 
games start the 2nd weekend of August, 
and the season ends early October. This 
will be the first offering of Pre-K-2nd grade 
soccer leagues. Golf practices begin in 
July, matches start late August, and the 
season ends in October. Coaches needing 
Safe Parish training should email Brian 
Sticka via:    bsticka@smafp.org

For CYO questions, email Jen via:
st.lukeathletics@yahoo.com

ST. LUKE SCHOOL
2024-2025 ENROLLMENT 
Registration is now open for preschool 

- 8th Grade. The first 
day of school is August 
21. For more informa-
tion, or to schedule 
a tour, please visit 
our website below or 
contact the school 
office at:

937-426-8551, Ext. 6401.
saintlukeparishschool.org

(the above website is clickable
if reading this bulletin digitally) 

http://www.tinyurl.com/May2024Adoration
http://www.stlukeathletics.com
mailto:bsticka%40smafp.org?subject=Safe%20Parish%20request
mailto:st.lukeathletics%40yahoo.com?subject=
http://saintlukeparishschool.org


saint paul church/stpaulyellowsprings.org

St. Paul Church
308 Phillips St.

Yellow Springs, Ohio   45387

www.stpaulyellowsprings.org

937-372-3193

Parish Email:
office@stpaulyellowsprings.org

              Mark Danis, Deacon
Brad Wilson, Business Manager

Anne Shoup, Music Director
Mark Breza, Maintenance

St. Paul Cemetery
Ken Struewing

937-767-1388

Setting up regular and recurring payments directly 
to St. Paul Church removes the hassle of finding 
cash, writing checks, and using church envelopes. For 
automatic “BILL PAY” through your financial institution, 
bank-issued checks can be sent to the church mailing 
address listed at the top left of the page. Online 
donations can be made after clicking on “DONATE” at 
the top of church homepage (listed at top right of page). 
Please note online donations are managed through 
Paypal and incur a 2.5 percent fee per transaction.

General Collection for June 9________$1,832.00
YTD General Collections__________$144,642.75
Weekly Maintenance/Restoration________$50.00
YTD Maintenance/Restoration _______$8,083.00
Maintenance/Restoration Balance______$810.00
Total Income - Total Expense Surplus_$21,457.64

financial support through june 9

Monday, June 24, is the Solemnity of The Nativity of Saint John the Baptist. The above 
painting is titled “The Birth and Naming of St. John the Baptist” by Barent Fabritius.

MASS INTENTIONS
Sunday, June 23

+Anne Scaramuzzo (Scaramuzzo Family)

Wednesday, June 26
St. Paul Parishioners

Thursday, June 27
St. Paul Parishioners

Friday, June 28
St. Paul Parishioners

Sunday, June 30
+Virginia Trinklr, Richard Donley, Maxine 
Archbold, Lauretta Donley (Kathy Carey)

June 30 SCHEDULE
SACRISTAN: Kathy Sanders

USHER: Richard & Tami Whalen
SERVER/S: Vickie Hoomes
LECTOR: Desiree Powers

PRAYER REQUESTS 
If you would like to join St. Paul Prayer 

Warriors or have a special request, please 
contact Vickie Hoomes at 937-360-4569 or 

vbhoomes@aol.com

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONS 
Please bring donations (dry and canned 

goods) to Mass and place them in the bot-
tom, labeled cabinet in the Undercroft on 
the right, near the Confessional. Parishio-
ners from St. Paul deliver the items to the 
food pantry in Yellow Springs. Thank you 
for anything you can donate.

PRAY FOR US 
Please pray for Jack Erwine, Carolyn 

Huey, Martin Connolly, Candie Ayers, Em-
ily Lyons-Hammond,  Patrick Gwin, Father 
Edmund Hussey, Dolores Sizemore, Sheila 
Suwalski, Sheila Kilgore and all in need of 
special prayers and healing.

BULLETIN SUBMISSIONS 
The deadline for requests is no 

later than eleven days before bulletin 
date (Wednesday of the week prior). 
Deadlines are subject to change due 

to holidays, vacations, or publisher 
requirements. Email submissions to:      

tpeters@stbrigidxenia.org
July 7 Bulletin: due June 26
July 14 Bulletin: due July 3

July 21 Bulletin: due July 10

St. John the Baptist
PRAY FOR US

“he will baptize 
you with the 

holy spirit and 
with fire.”

-St. John the Baptist

mailto:vbhoomes%40aol.com?subject=


TIMEWISE®

TimeWise® Miracle Set®, you’ll be on 
ong, healthy skin from day one, 

eek brings you closer to your 

art a skin care routine that’s 
personalized just for you!

WISE® MIRACLE SET®
CE OF SKIN’S VISIBLE AGING 
S LITTLE AS 2 WEEKS!*

 f eight independent third-party clinical or consumer studies in 
omen used a TimeWise® Miracle Set® product as directed

 MIRACLE SET MIRACLE SET

YOURS TO EXPLORE

(937) 912-9252 (937) 912-9252

WILLS   TRUSTS   ESTATES   PROBATE
WRONGFUL DEATH

1195D Meadow Bridge Drive (behind Kroger)
www.cusacklawoffice.com

(937) 912-9252 (937) 912-9252

View Our Parish Supporters at www.DiscoverMass.com
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M I K E ’ SM I K E ’ S

Tony Schock, CRPS® 
Director 

The FWP Group 
937-428-3033 

aschock@rwbaird.com 
fwpbaird.com

Contact us for a Fresh Perspective Review of your 
family’s financial situation.

©2023 Robert W. Baird & Co. Incorporated. Member SIPC. MC-1120251-B.  
Baird does not offer tax advice.

Tony Schock, CRPS® 
Director 

The FWP Group 
937-428-3033 

aschock@rwbaird.com 
fwpbaird.com

©2023 Robert W. Baird & Co. Incorporated. Member SIPC. MC-1120251-B.  
Baird does not offer tax advice.

SIGNS • DESIGNS 
VEHICLE WRAPS & LETTERING

FLAG POLES • OUTDOOR LIGHTING
brightnowsigns.com  

Luke Putterbaugh 
Parishioner

Honey-Do

View Our Parish Supporters at www.DiscoverMass.com
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